
   

 

Programs with Chaplain’s Delisa & Luke:  
 All on TV CH: 900 (TouchTown) 

 

Tuesday:  Devotions w/Chaplain Delisa,  
  10:30am 
  
Wednesday:   
      Bible Study w/ Chaplain Luke 10:00-  

  10:30am 
  
      Devotions w/ Chaplin Luke at 11:00am 

 

Friday: Devotions w/Chaplain Delisa, 10:00am 

May Resident Newsletter 

In Memory of 
  

 William “Bill” Berry 
 Barbara “Barb Green 

Happy May Birthday 
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Memorial Day 

Just a reminder that there will be  
no mail delivery on Monday, May 
31st in honor of  Memorial Day.  
 

The Reception Desk will be open 
from 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.   

May 1, 2021 

Welcome our New Residents 

Antoinette Czebotar  Health & Rehab 

Doris Hanson   Health & Rehab 

Patti Sizemore  Health & Rehab 

Violet DeWind  Health & Rehab 

Mother’s Day Lunch - As the Dining Room 
remains closed, we want to acknowledge and provide 
a special Mother’s Day Dinner - due to current cir-
cumstances the meal will be offered on Sunday, 
May 9th for the noon meal and delivered to your 
apartment between 11:30am—12:30pm.  
 

A reservation form, with the menu, has 
been put in your mailbox and must be 
returned by Wednesday, May 5th. 
(Prairie Village residents -  has been 
emailed to you) Cost of the meal is 
$10.50.  Contact Dining Services with 
questions. 

Window Washing at Fairhaven 

Cloute Window Washing will be at Fairhaven to do the spring window washing (inside and out) 
starting on Monday, May 10. We will be starting in the C building and then work our way 
throughout the rest of the buildings. The order will be 4C-3C-2C E2-D2-E1-D1-B-A- 3AA-

2AA-1AA. As in previous years, housekeeping will be moving your furniture away from the 
windows so the crew from Cloute Window Washing can wash your windows. Housekeeping 
will then put everything back in place once they are done.  
  
When they are here working, they may get to the outside of the windows before they get to the inside so don’t be 
alarmed if you see a window washer outside of your window during the time that they are here. They generally 
start between 8-8:30 in the am and work until 4pm. We appreciate your cooperation and patience while this ser-
vice is being done.        Thanks, Betty Schelb- Director of Environmental Services  
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Shop for a Doctor, Not a Device—The difference between medical and retail hearing care.   
 

Today’s hearing care landscape is crowded. Hearing aid retailers, big-box stores like Costco and over-the-

counter hearing device makers alike all claim that they can effectively treat hearing loss without an au-
diologist. But can they? Fort Healthcare follows a medical model, meaning you can trust that you receive the 
most comprehensive hearing care available. At Fort Healthcare, we’re dedicated to providing you with the 
best in hearing health care. Our audiologists are doctors of audiology. They are licensed medical practi-
tioners with doctoral degrees in audiology, allowing them to evaluate the full scope of the hearing system, 
from neurological processing to the external ear.  

In contrast, most non-audiology clinics employ hearing aid dispensers or specialists trained primarily in fitting 
hearing aids. These dispensers typically have a high school diploma or bachelor’s level education and cannot 
assess the full scope of hearing. We have the latest access to technology. We work with the top manufactur-
ers to find a solution that suits your unique needs and hearing loss, leveraging ‘real-ear verification’ tests to 
ensure your device matches your hearing loss prescription.  

In contrast, the top hearing aid manufacturers only offer limited technologies for sale at retailers like Costco 
and over-the-counter—typically mid-tier or older technologies that do not reflect the capabilities of today’s 
high-end instruments.  

We provide support throughout your hearing care journey. Adjusting to life with hearing loss is a process. 
Our audiologists are trained to decipher the diverse challenges that hearing impairments present and provide 
solutions that evolve with your ever-changing lifestyle.  

In contrast, hearing aid retailers are primarily equipped to sell hearing devices. They do not have the training 
or licensing necessary to counsel patients on the full range of treatment options available.  

For medically-based audiology care you can trust, call Fort HealthCare at 920.563.6667 (Fort Atkinson) or 262
-473-8920 (Whitewater). 

Seated Workouts for Seniors  
Start your day out with a little exer-
cise. Each morning at 9:15 a.m. on 
Channel 900 a complete seated 
workout for seniors is shown.  Join in 
and stay healthy. 

Scams  -  Please make sure you are not answer-
ing    e-mails, phone calls or letters that you do 
not know who the person is on the other end of 
the phone, letter or e-mail.  Scammers are unfor-
tunately taking advantage of all that is going on 
with the Coronavirus (COVID-19) & Stimulus 
Checks.  Any questions please notify the front 
desk.  If you receive a scam in the mail, please 
bring it to the front desk so we can report it to 
the Whitewater Police Department. 

Apartment Resident Fellowship Hall Programs: 
It is encouraged that residents check the “sign-up 
table” located outside of Fellowship Hall to see 
what programs are coming up and to sign up if you 
would like to attend.  Touchtown (CH.900) will 
indicate if the event is with attendance or if it is 
just being broadcast..   

Trishaw Rides (Cycling Without Age)  
 

We are excited for warmer weather and to get the 
Trishaws out of the garage!   
 

More information will be up on Touchtown (CH: 
900) as the weather warms up and schedules are 
made.  Once a schedule is made we will get a flyer 
delivered/put in your mailboxes. 

Opening up…Fellowship Hall is open (by sign-up only) for Tuesday & Friday Chats with Delisa and 
Wednesday Devotions with Luke.  Please make sure to check the sign-in table as we will be having 
certain dates for our other living centers (Assisted Living & Skilled Nursing).  For Assisted Living & 
Skilled Nursing, Leisure Services will handle to sign-ups.  Bible Study continues to be offered only 
via CH: 900, while those mentioned above will have limited in-person & Ch: 900. 
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Resident Council Update—May 

 

David Yochum is our Resident of the Month 

Brian Robinson, Leisure Services, nominated Prairie Village resident David Yochum. “I would like to rec-
ommend David Yochum as the resident of the month for his continued volunteering within Leisure Services 
and Transportation Services.  David has helped us out in “times of need” when extra transportation requests; 
both local and outside of Whitewater; have come up and he has dusted off his Trishaw Vest and is once 
again Piloting rides for those here in the Apartments, Assisted Living and Skilled Nursing.  On top of all of 
this, David has also been part of a group from Whitewater Congregational UCC that has been putting to-
gether weekly services that I have been able to put up on our in-house channel throughout COVID.” 

David, in turn, provided the following information about himself, his activities and his family.  
  
“David Yochum retired from Fairhaven Retirement Community in Whitewater, WI in 2009 after serving 21 
years as Chaplain and Executive Director.  During his work at Fairhaven, he led the organization through 3 
construction projects: expansion of the C Building, construction of Hearthstone Memory Care, and develop-
ment of Prairie Village.  
  
During his tenure at Fairhaven, he also served on the Board of Directors and as President of the Wisconsin 
Association of Homes and Services for the Aging, now known as Leading Age Wisconsin. Since Retirement 
he has served terms on the Board of Directors and President of Back Bay Mission (a United Church of 
Christ Social Service Ministry in Biloxi, MS) and on the Board of Directors and Secretary of the White-
water Community Foundation. David has been a long-time member of Rotary & during the COVID 19 pan-
demic has become adept at videoing the Congregational United Church of Christ On-Line worship services.   
  
He frequently serves as a Fairhaven volunteer driver. You may also see him cycling in town and through 
Prairie Village on a pedicab with Fairhaven’s “Cycling Without Age” program.  
  
In 2008 he bicycled from New Orleans to Minneapolis along the Mississippi River and enjoys photography, 
hiking, and cross-country skiing.  After retirement, he became in local Amateur Radio obtaining a General 
Class license. He and Marcia have enjoyed traveling domestically and in Australia, New Zealand, Nova 
Scotia with Roads Scholar programs and other tours. 
  
David was raised in Pennsauken, New Jersey, and earned a BA at Ohio Wesleyan University and a Master 
of Divinity from Andover Newton Theological School.  He served local congregations for 17 years in Co-
lumbus, NE, Ogallala, NE, and Clinton, IA before coming to Fairhaven. 
  
David and Marcia, his wife of 49 years, have two children, Steven who lives with his wife Sarah and their 
two children in Chanhassen, MN, and Jeff and his wife Angie and their twin newborn children (April 2021) 
who live in Muskego, WI.” 
  
We are grateful for residents such as David and Marcia who do, indeed, help “Add Life to Years” in Fairha-
ven and Prairie Village.  
  

Nominations for Resident/Volunteer of the Month 

Please note that the Council has added “Volunteer” to this designation.  That gives us an opportunity to 
acknowledge the contributions of non-Fairhaven/Prairie Village residents who contribute to our community. 
(There is a list of previously-honored residents and volunteers posted on the Lower Level Resident Council 
Bulletin Board.)  Nominations can be made by any Fairhaven or Prairie Village resident to any Resident 
Council member, preferably in writing, with information about why you are nominating this person.  You 
can always leave your nomination in the Main Lobby Suggestion Box, located by the Main Lobby Coffee 
Bar.  Or get your nomination to Prairie Village resident, Kathy Ross. 
 

Little Free Library News 

During May, Fairhaven’s Little Free Library will be found in the First Floor “B” Lounge, while Prairie Vil-
lage’s remains grounded in the neighborhood.  Please take a book and contribute as you can.   


